XXX EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL CHAPTER
ZARAGOZA- JULY 2022
Our Chapter work is underway. It is important to highlight the doctrinal enlightement on July 12, which was in charge of Fr. Luis Gonzalo Diez, cmf. The central theme was: The impulse of the Congregation to convert Communities into referents of home, from the perspective of 5 principles of the Vita Consecrata document that are still in force and 4 indicators that can be the basis for designing communities with a home taste. The next day we began the meetings of the working groups for personal reflection and sharing of the questions of the working document that is the synthesis of all the responses of the Communities prepared by the Central Coordinating Commission.
We also had the presence of Sr. Cristina, Junior Sisters of our Congregation, who presented us the book: “From search to surrender”; compilation of themes, the fruit of meetings with Sisters and Laity of Saint Anne Family.
We are strengthened every day by the Eucharist, first thing in the morning, the prayer before starting the group work and the plenary sessions, the various enlightenments and the sharing among all that shows diversity, respect and openness to dialogue. It is also pleasant to celebrate the lives of our Sisters who are celebrating their birthday and who are among us living this special time of grace for our Congregation.
We remain united in prayer for the fruits of this time.

We send some photos of these days.

